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Minutes of Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association Meeting – January 22, 2019 

Convened:  7:15 p.m.     Adjourned:  8:25 p.m.     22 attendees 

Meeting chaired by TGHNA President, Ann Stanley (president@towergroveheights.com) 
  

• Opening of meeting and welcome 
o Newcomer recognition 

➢ Welcome to the new attendees from 3500 Arsenal and MacDonald 

• Neighborhood Reports 
o 15th Ward Aldermanic report - Alderperson Megan Green( megan@meganellyiagreen.com /

314-591-9587)   
➢ No report – Alderman absent. 

o Neighborhood Improvement Specialist/ NSO, Katie Wolf (wolfk@stlouis-mo.gov or 
314-657-1374) 

➢ Katie reports she has been doing a survey of vacant properties in order to determine 
which properties will need to be mowed in the spring. She encourages you to call her 
with concerns regarding properties that may be vacant or not maintained.  

➢ She is aware of collapsed garage on 3800 block of Humphrey and believes home owners 
are working on repairs. 

➢ She reports that she is aware of separate SLACO survey of vacant properties but unsure 
if the city and SLACO are sharing data.  

SLMPD 2nd District update - Liaison Officer Ed Slade (edslade@slmpd.org)   
➢ Officer Slade not present  
➢ President Ann Stanley reported he had attended Safety Committee Meeting on 1/21/19 

with report. 
➢ See attachment for crime stats. 

• Committee Reports 
o Safety Committee – Ryan Barry (safety@towergroveheights.com) and Barbara Gilchrist 

➢ Many thanks to everyone who attended, donated to or volunteered to help with the 
Safety Committee’s well-attended “Pizza for Cameras” fundraiser on November 4 
which raised approximately $6700.  

➢ Final selection of type of camera has been made by the safety committee and they will 
be presenting to the board for approval at the February meeting. Once finalized by 
the board, homeowners who showed interest in having cameras installed on their 
property will be contacted. If you are interested in participating, please contact the 
safety committee at the email address above.  

➢ STLPD is interested in incorporating a more affordable surveillance camera in 
neighborhoods thanks to the research done by the committee. 

➢ Tower Grove Heights NOM (Neighborhood Ownership Model) which is a program 
established by the circuit attorney’s office to help stabilize neighborhoods, track 
crime, and support victims. They co-sponsored an event with Shaw NOM and Tower 
Grove East NOM called CeaseFire with Lewis Reed. CeaseFire is a program used in 
other large cities to reduce violent crime.  

➢ Regarding vacant property at 3619 Humphrey, Barbara gave update on progress. TGHNA 
is pursuing legal action with help from Peter Hoffman against the current homeowner 
for neglect. Currently owner has 30 days to show “good faith” to address multiple 
code violations against the nuisance property. The case is in property/municipal court 
with due to its status of condemned and the multiple code violations. 
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o Treasurer’s Report – Rick Stein (treasurer@towergroveheights.com)  
➢ The ending net worth for 2018 is $15,853.17. 
➢ See attachment for Annual Treasury Report for 2018. 
➢ Annual audit: Rick suggested voting for member-at-large Robert Ashton to act as 

member representative for annual audit committee with Ryan Barry as Board Member 
(President-elect). Motion was seconded, no opposition from TGHNA member vote. 

o Membership – Jean Iezzi (membership@towergroveheights.com), unable to attend. 
➢ There are currently 351 TGHNA members.  To join for as little as $10 per year go to 

http://towergroveheights.com/membership-registration/ .  Members receive the 
annual Buzz Book and are entitled to vote at meetings.   

o Block Captains – Debra Knox Deiermann (blockreps@towergroveheights.com)  
➢ We are happy to report that we again have a full complement of TGH Block Captains 

but more Block Captains are needed for the larger Tower Grove South area.  For more 
information, check out the Block Captain tab on www.towergroveheights.com.   

➢ The January meeting of block captains was in conjunction with Tower Grove South block 
captains where crime prevention and management were the main topics of discussion 

➢ Reminder:  TGHNA will reimburse for a street closure permit (one per year) for any 
TGH block party.  (No fee for permits for block parties on National Night Out, the first 
Tuesday in October). 

o Communications Report – Debra Knox Deiermann (communications@towergroveheights.com) 
➢ To keep up with the latest neighborhood news, sign up for this low-traffic list by 

contacting communications@towergroveheights.com.  If you have already signed up but 
are not getting monthly notices, please check your spam or junk folder.   

• Speakers to discuss Insights and Perspectives on Homelessness:  Laurie Phillips, CEO St. Patricks 
Center and Rachel Witt, Executive Director of South Grand Community Improvement District 
(www.stpatrickcenter.org)  (www.southgrand.org) 

➢ St. Patricks Center works with the Housing First methodology by using coordinated entry, 
rapid rehousing, permanent supportive housing and client engagement. They provide 
housing services and development, mental/physical/behavioral health services, and 
workforce training and placement. 

➢ 1000 transitionally homeless in the St. Louis area with 100 being chronically homeless.  
➢ South Grand has seen an increase in homeless population in 2018.  
➢ South Grand Business district is sponsoring a training seminar on January 28 regarding 

management and interaction with homeless population. 
➢ Audience voiced concern regarding panhandlers. Rachel suggested calling 911 if it is 

aggressive in nature as that can lead to neighborhood order of protection.  
➢ Please check out attached resources provided by St. Patricks Center located at 800 N. 

Tucker Blvd. St. Louis, MO 63101. 314-802-0700 

• Announcements  
➢ 2019 TGHNA President, Ann Stanley, announced the February meeting will feature Judge 

Edwards, Director of Public Safety for City of St. Louis. Please forward any program 
suggestions to president@towergroveheights.com. 

➢ Upcoming Events:  
o 1/24: 6:45-8:30- 15th Ward Democrats President Board of Alderman Forum, 

Carpenter Library 
o 1/28: 2:30-3:30- St. Patrick Center workshop, Carpenter Library 
o 2/2: All day- SLACO Annual Meeting, Forest Park Community College 

➢ Next TGSNA meeting:  Wednesday, February 20th, 6:30 p.m. at Oak Hill Presbyterian 
Church, 4111 Connecticut.  Everyone is welcome to attend! 

➢ Next TGHNA meeting:  Tuesday, February 26, 2019, 7:15 p.m. at Center for Divine Love, 
3617 Wyoming.  Everyone is welcome to attend!   
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• Adjournment 

Respectfully submitted,  
Melissa Barry, Secretary 
secretary@towergroveheights.com  
www.towergroveheights.com 

TGHNA values and seeks a diverse membership.  The TGHNA Board recognizes and values the importance of inclusion.
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